
 

                                     

 

Memo  
To: Mayor and Hayden City Council 

From: Alan Soderling, P.E., Public Works Director 

Date: 4-1-2024 

Agenda Item: Change Order #5 for Croffoot Park Athletic Improvements 

Agenda Item Location 
New Business 

 
Recommended Action or Motion 
City Staff recommends the approval and authorization of the Mayor to sign the Change Order #5 for 
the Croffoot Park Improvements Project with LaRiviere Inc. for $7,124.02.     
 
Summary 
This change order #5 is for Croffoot Park Athletic Improvements. It includes extending the electrical 
service line to the west side of Ramsey Road from the east side so Avista can install their transformer 
for the city’s property. This also includes the additional labor, conduit and wiring that is needed to 
relocate the CT and meter enclosures to the south side of the new CXT restroom and concession 
building. Our contractor also has to install concrete bollards to help protect the transformer per Avista 
standards.   
 
Fiscal Impact 
The original contract with LaRiviere Inc. for Croffoot Park Improvements has been budgeted in 
FY2024. The original contract amount was $1,812,430.50; the current construction contract sum after 
change orders is $1,846,321.16. This Change Order would bring the total project cost to $1,853,495.18. 
This is still within the budgeted amount and as such has no fiscal impact to the adopted FY2024 budget. 

 
Budget Funding Sources 
GL 121-113-59331 Croffoot Park 10-Acre Construction - $540,000 
Idaho State Match Grant – Project #16-00593 - $540,000 
HURA committed funds for construction  - $1,300,000 
 
Attachment   
Change Order #5 is attached below for your reference.           










